

## Dear neighbour,

Further to my previous e-mail I have been advised by Aberdeenshire Council that the trial deployment of the Watergate barrier and pumps on Wednesday the 21st of November will start at Kembhill Park a bit later than originally suggested. By the time the contractor picks up the barrier sections from the container at 9.30am at Birley Bush and loads them onto their trailer I am told that it will be after 10.00am by the time they get here.

Please let your neighbours know about this revised timing and encourage them to come along to see for themselves what is involved in setting up the barrier and pumps. I look forward to seeing as many of you as possible on Wednesday.

Kind regards,

Ken Ledingham, Chairman, Kembhill Park Flood Group, Charity number SCO47830